MINUTES OF THE SPARTA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES
October 1, 2012

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by President Domenica McDonald on October 1, 2012 in the main study area.

Members present:                                                                                      Absent:


Don Adams


Domenica McDonald


Peggy Petkas

            Anne Bourner


Bob Taylor



Fran Vallo


Richard Cavalier


Mary Ann Clendenin



Steven Gerlach

Cristy Stupegia, Librarian

The minutes of the September 10, 2012 meeting were reviewed. It was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded by Richard Cavalier to accept the minutes. Motion carried unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report – Anne Bourner

Following review of the Treasurer’s Report, it was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Don Adams to accept the report. Motion carried unanimously.

It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Steve Gerlach to pay the bills and any other outstanding bills that need to be paid before the next meeting. Motion carried unanimously.

Librarian’s Report – Cristy Stupegia


A.  Cristy welcomed Bob Taylor to his first board meeting.


B.  Phone System Report



1.  Cristy is checking into whether we could use e-rate to help pay for a 



     phone system. So far, she has not received an answer back regarding 



     this.



2.  Cristy checked various stores looking for the best portable phone 



     system that would work for the library. She feels that Best Buy has the



     best price.



3.  Cristy is checking on whether it will cost anything to have CTS to dis-



     connect their system.



It was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded by Richard Cavalier to pur-



chase the system that Cristy recommends and that it be purchased through


  
the furnishings account. Motion carried unanimously.


C.  Grants update



1. Lois Lenski Covey Foundation Grant application has been submitted. 



    The grants will be announced in 2013.


2.  Union Pacific Grant Program application has been submitted. The 



     grants will be announced in 2013.



3.  PNG – We have been awarded PNG funding for an additional $12,500. 



     Funds have not been dispersed as yet.



4.  E-Rate – We have received funding approval for $5,135.14. The 



     request for funding a new router was denied.



5.  SPLMI (Small Public Library Management Institute) – Cristy has been



     asked to serve on the planning/implementation committee. By 



     participating in this 6-day institute, it is the equivalent of the library



     receiving a training grant/scholarship for $4,000.


D.  Donations – No monetary donations were received this month.


E.  Roofing update – 



1.  Workers have been power washing the roof. Because of this, several



     more leaks were formed. Since rain is being predicted, no more work



     has been done. The staff is keeping an “eye out” for more leaks.



2.  Corey says the water bill will be taken care of and we will not be held



     responsible for it.



3.  After the roof is completed, the rugs will need to be cleaned. Corey 



     thinks the rug cleaning will need to be split 50-50 with the city. 



     Domenica  will contact the city to see if the carpet cleaning project



     could be included in the roof project.



4.  It was suggested that TIP funds might be used to fix the front windows,



     which are about to come out, and to put guttering up along all sides of



     the building.



It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Richard Cavalier to 



accept the Librarian’s Report. Motion carried unanimously.

At 7:40 p.m., it was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Richard Cavalier to move into a closed session to discuss the upcoming financial situation. Motion carried unanimously.

The board returned to an open meeting at 8:45 p.m.

No action needed to be taken following the closed meeting.

Old Business


A.  Cristy has the microphone and recording devise. Gary Gordon is to help her


      set it up properly.


B.  Regarding the front entryway, Domenica spoke to Cristy and Susan about 


      finding some place to store the cleaning items. Cristy reported that they


      found a storage space for all, but the snow shovel.

New Business – None

It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Bob Taylor to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted, 

Mary Ann Clendenin

Secretary of the Board

The next regularly scheduled meeting of the board is November 5, 2012.

